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Letter from the  

President  
 

This year marks the big 

ò4-0ó for me. Obviously, 

Iõm not referring to my 

age. That milestone  

occurred a long time ago. 

Rather, Iõm talking about 

becoming an ITE member 

40 years ago. It was then, 

as a student at the UW, 

that I discovered the 

world of traffic  

engineering. In between classes, Professor Roy 

Sawhill suggested that I become a student 

member of an organization called the Institute 

of Traffic Engineers. 
 

For members of the student chapter in those 

days, the annual Student Night at the local ITE 

section meeting was a highlight. At that time, 

the program consisted of UW Masters  

students who presented the results of their 

thesis or dissertation, and then steeled  

themselves for questions from the ITE  

professionals in attendance. We students all 

wanted to make a good impression. After all, 

we were just coming off of a steep Boeing  

recession two years earlier. Unemployment 

(Continued on page 3) 

 

Next Meeting  
 

ITE WA Student Night  
 

Come join us for Student Night on Tuesday, May 14 at Ivarõs Salmon House 

on north Lake Union. This evening will provide a great opportunity for  

networking between students and professionals. We encourage you to  

attend and help us support students interested in transportation 

engineering. 
 

This year we have a project from the City of Seattle. The students have 

been asked to prepare a conceptual design for the Green Lake Way North 

Bicycle Facility Project in the Green Lake neighborhood of Seattle. Each 

conceptual design should consider and address all modes of operation 

(motor vehicles, transit, bicyclists, and pedestrians). It should also evaluate 

the operation of the roadway corridor and should consider traffic volumes, 

collision data, right of way, existing in-road structures, road geometry, 

parking utilization, transit headways, pedestrian and bicycle volumes, and 

roadway classification. 
 

The top three plans will be chosen based on a vote at the end of the  

evening. Students will be competing for cash prizes of $500, $300, and 

$200. A winning proposal will have creative solutions to improve pedestrian 

and bicyclist safety, and manage traffic flow. For a more detailed explanation 

of the project visit ITE WAõs website. Additionally, this yearõs scholarships 

will be awarded at the end of the evening.  
 

W HEN  Tuesday, May 14, 2013 

 5:30 - 6:30 p.m. - Poster board session 

 6:30 - 7:30 p.m. - Dinner and student presentations 

 7:45 - 8:00 p.m. - Presentation of scholarships and awards 
 

WHERE  Ivarõs Salmon House, 206-632-0767  

 401 NE Northlake Way, Seattle, WA 98105 (view map) 
 

COST  $40 for ITE members. Free for all students. 
 

MENU  Ivarõs world famous clam chowder 

 Entrée choices include: 

  ß Alder grilled sockeye salmon 

  ß Chicken parmesan 

  ß Vegetable lasagna 

  ß Four cheese ravioli 

 Dessert: Assorted cookies and ganache brownies 
 

RSVP Please register with Carla Nasr at itewaregister@gmail.com as 

early as possible but no later than 5:00 p.m. on Friday, May 10. 

Those who register and do attend will still be billed for their 

meal. 
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had peaked at 13%, and it was to the point where a couple of realtors had arranged for a message to be posted on a 

billboard near SeaTac: òWill the last person leaving Seattle ñ Turn out the lights." Getting a full-time job was a hit or 

miss proposition. 

 

That Student Night exactly 40 years ago is still pretty clear in my mind. As a mere undergrad student, my duty that 

evening was to introduce the student presenters. I remember that one of the Masters candidates was a young guy 

named Bill Haro. Awards were given for the best presentations, similar to what we do now. 

 

It was customary in those days to have an ITE member volunteer to sponsor a student for the evening. That entailed 

paying for the studentõs meal and sitting together at dinner. For the ITE member, it was a way to support the student 

chapter, personally host a student and making the student feel welcomed, and perhaps lend some mentoring for an 

evening. For the student, it was a great opportunity to meet an experienced professional in the traffic field.  

 

My host was a senior engineer who worked in the Bellevue office of a large national engineering firm. Conversation 

was light as we got to know each other a little. I was somewhat nervous but felt like I was holding my own. The 

problem was deciding when to ask him The Question. Time was starting to slip away and the presentations were 

about to begin. I knew the time was now or never. I finally got up my nerve. In as casual of a tone that I could  

muster, I asked, òSo, do you have any job openings?ó Without much hesitation, he replied, òWhy donõt you get a job 

with a public agency, get a couple years of experience, and then give me a call.ó 

 

As temporarily deflating as that might have felt, I did end up taking my first traffic engineering job at a local city. Of 

course, I really didnõt have a choice. Consultants then rarely hired students straight out of school. Eventually, after 

five years of working as an assistant city traffic engineer, I did go to work for a consulting firm which specialized in 

traffic engineering and transportation planning. 

 

Many of you who also experienced ITE Student Night while in school probably remember your own evening as well 

as I do mine. For young people striving to enter the profession, doing their best to make a favorable impression in 

that setting can be awkward, challenging, rewarding, but always memorable. When students survey the professionals 

in the room, many see a snapshot of what they hope to become one day. This experience, on this one night, can 

leave such a lasting impression. 

 

A couple of years after my Student Night experience, one of my best friends whom I had met at the UW was on the 

ITE Student Night program to present his own thesis topic. In the age before personal computers and LCD  

projectors, the best presentations used 35 mm photo slides and a Kodak slide projector. As my friend began his 

presentation, the bulb in the projector burned out. As stress quickly set in, and as my friend was frantically trying to 

think about how to salvage his presentation, Vic Bishop calmly went out to his car and retrieved a spare bulb. In my 

friendõs mind, Vic provided invaluable support and literally saved the evening for him. For him, to this day, it is an  

indelible memory captured in time, and he still feels indebted to Vic and appreciative for his help that night. 

 

Forty years later, the tradition of hosting students at the 

ITE-WA Student Night remains strong. Our Student  

Activities Committee, anchored by Richard Hutchinson 

and Aaron Knight from KPG, has arranged and coordinat-

ed this yearõs student project. The project is a conceptual 

design to address and consider all modes of operation for 

the Green Lake Way North Bicycle Facility Project in Seat-

tle. Scholarship recipients will also be announced. We 

hope you will join us! 

 

 

Jim Ellison, President 

itewapresident@gmail.com or jim@jameswellison.com 
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2013 ITE  WA Event Schedule  
 

Â Tuesday, May 14 ð Student Night. Please see page 1 for more information. 

Â Monday, June 10 ð Annual meeting. Please see page 5 for more information. 

Â Tuesday, June 11 ð ITE Golf Classic #25. Please see page 8 for more information. 
Â No meetings in July and August  

2013 ITE Western District  Meeting  
 

July 14-17 ð in Phoenix, Arizona  

Held at the Arizona Biltmore on the Phoenix Mountain Preserve 

Please see http://westernite.org/aboutus/annual-meetings/arizona-2013/ for more information. 

ITE WA website: 

http://www.westernite.org/Sections/washington/ 

2013 ITE International 

Annual Meeting  

and Exhibit  
 

August 4 -7 ð in Boston, Massachusetts  

Sheraton Boston and Hynes Convention Center 

Please watch ITE Internationalõs calendar of events 

for more information. 

http://westernite.org/aboutus/annual-meetings/arizona-2013/
http://www.ite.org/meetings/index.asp
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Save the Date!  


















